
Dear CF family and friends, 
 
Due to the uncertain weather forecast (possible rain and strong winds) for Sunday, September 6 – we 
have cancelled the 4:30 p.m. afternoon outdoor service. Unfortunately, strong winds and rain are not 
conducive to an outdoor service and fellowship.  
 
We will consider rescheduling this anticipated outdoor service on a future Sunday.  
 
Instead, CF will offer three morning services at the regular times (8:15, 10:00, 11:45). All services will be 
held inside in the auditorium.   
 
Due to the short notice of this change and with this being a holiday weekend be advised of these 
modified procedural and programming details.  

• The 8:15 service is a mask required service.  
• The 10:00 and 11:45 services offer a mask optional service once individuals are settled in 

distanced seating in the auditorium. Mask required while moving around. 
• A live stream viewing and participation option will also be available for the 10:00 a.m. service.    
• Registration is NOT necessary for attendance – this Sunday. Just show up and we will do our 

best to accommodate and provide distanced seating for every individual and family group.  
• Arrive early to allow time for seating in distanced groups.  
• If we exceed room capacity in any of the services – we will accommodate your group in an 

overflow room.  
• Regularly scheduled children’s programming (nursery – 3 years) will NOT be available this 

Sunday at any of the services.  
• As always, thank you for your cooperation and please adhere to all normal health, sanitation 

and safety protocol as you consider attendance at a CF activity/service.    
• Individuals and families who ordered and paid for box meals will be refunded the money. The 

order for the box meals has been cancelled.  
• Outreach donations will be collected like normal between 8 a.m. – 2 p.m. in the white van 

parked at the front of the building.  
 
We know that our communication may not reach everyone on this holiday weekend before Sunday. 
Thank you for sharing this information with others in your network of family, friends and small 
group/bible study. 
  
Our pastors and worship team have planned a great service – one you won’t want to miss! Please adjust 
your schedules and join us this Sunday morning, in person at any of the three services or online for the 
live stream during the 10 a.m. service. 
 
Look forward to seeing you on Sunday and have a wonderful and safe holiday weekend.  
 
CF Staff  
 


